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YOU SHOULD RELY ONLY ON THE INFORMATION CONTAINED IN THIS DOCUMENT OR
INFORMATION THAT WE HAVE REFERRED YOU TO. WE HAVE NOT AUTHORIZED ANYONE TO
PROVIDE YOU WITH INFORMATION THAT IS DIFFERENT.

THIS PROSPECTUS DOES NOT CONSTITUTE AN OFFER OF ANY SECURITIES OTHER THAN THOSE
TO WHICH IT RELATES OR AN OFFER TO SELL, OR A SOLICITATION OF AN OFFER TO BUY,
THE SECURITIES TO WHICH IT RELATES IN ANY JURISDICTION TO ANY PERSON TO WHOM IT
IS NOT LAWFUL TO MAKE ANY SUCH OFFER OR SOLICITATION IN SUCH JURISDICTION.
NEITHER THE DELIVERY OF THIS PROSPECTUS NOR ANY SALE MADE HEREUNDER SHALL, UNDER
ANY CIRCUMSTANCES, CREATE ANY IMPLICATION THAT INFORMATION HEREIN IS CORRECT AS
OF ANY TIME SUBSEQUENT TO ITS DATE.
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                                    SUMMARY
 PLAN INTRODUCTION

                        UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION
                 DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT AND STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

United States Steel Corporation ("U. S. Steel" or "USS") is pleased to send you
this prospectus describing the United States Steel Corporation Dividend
Reinvestment and Stock Purchase Plan (the "Plan"). The Plan provides a simple
and convenient method to make an initial investment in U. S. Steel, purchase
additional shares of U. S. Steel common stock and to have cash dividends
automatically reinvested.

IF YOU ARE ALREADY PARTICIPATING IN THE PLAN, NO ACTION IS REQUIRED.

Some of the significant features of the Plan include:

     -- Enrollment through initial direct stock purchase.
     -- Purchases through the reinvestment of quarterly dividends of up to
       $15,000 (more with permission of U. S. Steel).

     -- Purchase of Shares through optional cash investments (minimum $50) up to
       $10,000 per month (more with permission of U. S. Steel).

     -- Option of monthly investment through automatic bank debits.

     -- Optional cash investments generally invested within a week of receipt.







damages. The plaintiff, an Indiana resident, alleged he was exposed to asbestos
while working as a U. S. Steel employee at our Gary Works in Gary, Indiana from
1950 to 1981 and that he suffers from mesothelioma u�os





Our operations consume large amounts of energy and we consume significant
amounts of natural gas. Domestic natural gas prices increased from an average of
$2.74 per million BTU in 1999 to an average of $5.86 per million BTU in the
first ten months of 2003. At normal annual consumption levels (including the
National Steel assets), a $1.00 per million BTU change in domestic natural gas
prices would result in an estimated $80 million change in our annual domestic
pretax operating costs without taking into account the effect of any hedging.
Due to the volatility of natural gas prices, which in recent years have reached
historically high levels, we may hedge part of our natural gas purchases from
time to time. Hedging programs will affect our energy costs.

ENVIRONMENTAL COMPLIANCE AND REMEDIATION COULD RESULT IN SUBSTANTIALLY INCREASED
CAPITAL REQUIREMENTS AND OPERATING COSTS.

Our domestic businesses are subject to numerous federal, state and local laws
and regulations relating to the protection of the environment that could result
in substantially increased capital, operating and compliance costs. These laws
are constantly evolving and becoming increasingly stringent. The ultimate impact
of complying with existing laws and regulations is not always clearly known or
determinable because regulations under some of these laws have not yet been
promulgated or are undergoing revision. We are also involved in a number of
environmental remediation projects at both former and present operating
locations and are involved in a number of other remedial actions under federal
and state law. Our worldwide environmental expenditures were $230 million in
2002, $231 million in 2001 and $230 million in 2000. For more information see
"Management's Discussion and Analysis of Environmental Matters, Litigation and
Contingencies" in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31,
2002, our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2003
and subsequent filings.

The specific impact on each competitor may vary, depending upon a number of
factors, including the age and location of operating facilities, production
processes (such as a mini-mill versus an integrated producer) and the specific
products and services it provides. To the extent our competitors, particularly
foreign steel producers and manufacturers of competitive products, are not
required to undertake equivalent costs, our costs could be higher and,
accordingly, we could be at a disadvantage in the market with respect to such
competitors.

USSK is subject to the laws of the Slovak Republic. The environmental laws of
the Slovak Republic generally follow the requirements of the European Union
(EU), which are comparable to U. S. standards. USSK's capital spending
commitments include significant expenditures for environmental equipment to
bring it into compliance with EU environmental regulations. We believe these
projects, most of which will be completed during the next 12-24 months, will
result in USSK being in compliance with those requirements.

USSB is subject to the laws of the Union of Serbia and Montenegro. The
environmental laws of the Union of Serbia and Montenegro are currently more
lenient than either the EU or U. S. standards, but this is expected to change
over the next several years in anticipation of possible EU accession. A portion
of the $150 million we committed to spend in connection with USSB's Serbian
acquisition is expected to be used for environmental controls and upgrades.

OUR RETIREE EMPLOYEE HEALTH CARE AND RETIREE LIFE INSURANCE COSTS ARE HIGHER
THAN THOSE OF MANY OF OUR COMPETITORS.

We maintain defined benefit retiree health care and life insurance plans
covering most of our domestic employees upon their retirement. U. S. Steel's
underfunded benefit obligations for retiree medical and life insurance increased
from $1.8 billion at year-end 2001 to $2.6 billion at year-end
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2002. U. S. Steel estimates its underfunded benefit obligation at year-end 2003
will be $2.6 billion. Other postretirement benefit expense is expected to
increase to approximately $180 million in 2003, excluding one-time charges of
approximately $65 million related to workforce reductions.

These estimates are forward-looking statements. Factors that may affect the
amount of other post-retirement benefit expense include, among other things,
investment performance, medical cost inflation, liability changes and interest
rates.

OUR RETIREE EMPLOYEE HEALTH CARE AND RETIREE LIFE INSURANCE COSTS WILL BE PAID
OUT OF CORPORATE CASH FLOW STARTING IN 2004.

Payments for retiree medical and life insurance in 2002 and 2001 totaled $212





The re-measurement of our union pension plan that was required to reflect the
workforce reduction, increased the net charge against equity to $927 million.
During the fourth quarter of 2003, U. S. Steel intends to merge its two major
defined benefit pension plans. Because of this merger, pension accounting rules
may require that U. S. Steel increase the additional minimum liability that was
recorded at September 30, 2003. This increase would result in an additional
non-cash net charge against equity, which is currently estimated in a range of
$500 million to $600 million. The actual amount of such charge will be
determined based upon facts and circumstances on the measurement date and the
result could be materially different from the foregoing estimate. Such
differences could range from a reversal of the $927 million net charge against
equity to a cumulative charge against equity of $1.4 to $1.5 billion. These
entries will have no impact on income. These charges against equity would result
in an increase in federal and state deferred tax assets, which management will
assess to determine if such assets may be realized. Should a valuation allowance
be required, the upper range of the cumulative charge against equity could
increase from $1.5 billion discussed above to as much as $2.5 billion,
representing an increase of as much as $1 billion related to a valuation
allowance for the full or partial effects of the plan merger and the tax benefit
included in the net charge as of September 30, 2003.

The foregoing estimates are forward-looking statements. Predictions as to the
value of and return on plan assets and the resulting impact on equity are
subject to substantial uncertainties such as (among other things) investment
performance and interest rates.

DOMESTIC COMPETITORS EMERGING FROM BANKRUPTCY HAVE LOWER COSTS THAN OURS.

Since 1998, more than 30 domestic steel companies have sought protection under
Chapter 11 of the United States Bankruptcy Code. Many of these companies have
continued to operate with lower costs. Some have reduced prices to maintain
volumes and cash flow and obtained concessions from their labor unions and
suppliers. Upon emergence from bankruptcy, these companies, or new entities that
purchase their facilities through the bankruptcy process, may be relieved of
many environmental, employee, retiree and other obligations.
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OUR INTERNATIONAL OPERATIONS EXPOSE US TO UNCERTAINTIES AND RISKS FROM ABROAD,
WHICH COULD SIGNIFICANTLY REDUCE OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND CASH FLOWS.

USSK, located in the Slovak Republic, constitutes nearly 20% of our total raw
steel production capability, and accounted for 17% of revenue for 2002. USSK
exports about 85% of its products, with the majority of its sales being to other
European countries. Both USSK and USSB are affected by the worldwide
overcapacity in the steel industry and the cyclical nature of demand for steel
products and that demand's sensitivity to worldwide general economic conditions.
In particular, both USSK and USSB are subject to economic conditions and
political factors in Europe, which, if changed, could significantly reduce their
results of operations and cash flows. Political factors include, but are not
limited to, taxation, nationalization, inflation, currency fluctuations,
increased regulation and import restrictions. USSK and USSB are also subject to
foreign currency exchange risks. USSK's revenues are primarily in euros and its
costs are primarily in Slovak korunas and United States dollars. USSB's revenues
ar�unans.  �s  econ v  su�ge risks.  primaried 
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The sale prices, costs of selling receivables and amounts available under our
accounts receivable program fluctuate due to factors that include the amount of
eligible receivables available, costs of commercial paper funding and our
long-term debt ratings. The amount available under our secured inventory
facility fluctuates based on our eligible inventory levels.

We are currently in compliance with the terms of our outstanding indebtedness.
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"CHANGE IN CONTROL" CLAUSES MAY REQUIRE US TO IMMEDIATELY PURCHASE OR REPAY
DEBT.

Upon the occurrence of "change in control" events specified in our Senior Notes,
inventory facility and various other loan documents, the holders of our
indebtedness may require us to immediately purchase or repay that debt on less
than favorable terms. We may not have the financial resources to make these
purchases and repayments, and a failure to purchase or repay such indebtedness
would trigger cross-acceleration clauses under the Senior Notes and other
indebtedness.

OUR BUSINESS, FINANCIAL CONDITION, RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND CASH FLOWS COULD BE
MATERIALLY ADVERSELY IMPACTED BY STRIKES OR WORK STOPPAGES BY OUR UNIONIZED
EMPLOYEES.

Strikes or work stoppages and the resulting adverse impact on our relationships
with our customers could have a material adverse effect on our business,
financial condition and/or results of operations and cash flows. In addition,
mini-mill producers and certain foreign competitors and producers of comparable
products do not have unionized work forces. This may place us at a competitive
disadvantage.

Substantially all hourly employees of our domestic steel, coke and taconite
pellet facilities are covered by a collective bargaining agreement with the
United Steelworkers of America that expires in September 2008 and includes a
no-strike provision. Other hourly employees (for example, those engaged in
transportation activities) are represented by the United Steelworkers of America
and other unions.

The majority of USSK employees are represented by a union and are covered by a
collective bargaining agreement that expires in February 2004.

The majority of USSB employees are represented by two trade unions and are
covered by a collective bargaining agreement that expires in November 2006.

PROVISIONS OF DELAWARE LAW, OUR GOVERNING DOCUMENTS AND OUR RIGHTS PLAN MAY MAKE
A TAKEOVER OF USS MORE DIFFICULT.

Certain provisions of Delaw���CUMENment that i
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                                           returning a completed authorization form to the
                                           General Administrator. Authorization forms are mailed
                                           automatically once shares are registered in your name.
                                           (See Schedule II for information about fees and
                                           Schedule III for information about the
                                           Administrators.)
</Table>
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form. The forms will be acted upon as soon as possible after they are received,
and you can discontinue this feature by notifying the General Administrator.

Shares of U. S. Steel common stock may be included in the Plan for dividend
reinvestment purposes if they are (i) purchased for you through the Plan and
held by an Administrator, (ii) deposited by you for safekeeping in the Plan, or
(iii) held by you in certificate form; provided, however, for any such shares to
be included in the dividend reinvestment portion of the Plan, you must (a) have
an open Plan account and (b) except in the case of transfers (see "Gifts,
Transfers and Pledges of Shares"), have submitted a valid authorization form
identifying the shares to participate in the Plan's dividend reinvestment
feature.

You can change your dividend reinvestment election at any time by notifying the
General Administrator.

- -- OPTIONAL AND INITIAL CASH INVESTMENTS

        OPTIONAL CASH INVESTMENTS.  As a Plan participant, you can purchase
        additional shares of U. S. Steel common stock by using the Plan's
        optional cash investment feature. Dividends on these additional shares
        will be invested according to your current Plan dividend reinvestment
        instructions (you may change your instructions at any time). Unless
        otherwise instructed, the General Administrator will automatically
        assume that distributions on any additional shares are to be reinvested
        and retained in the Plan.

        INITIAL CASH INVESTMENTS.  You do not need to be a current Plan
        participant or a current U. S. Steel common stock shareholder to
        purchase shares through the Plan. You can become a shareholder and a
        Plan participant by purchasing your initial shares through the Plan and,
        unless you instruct the Initial Purchase Administrator otherwise,
        dividends on your initial shares will be automatically reinvested in
        shares of U. S. Steel common stock.

- -- INVESTMENT METHODS

Shares can be purchased by check or through automatic withdrawal from your bank
account:

  O BY CHECK.  You can make optional and initial cash investments by sending a
    check, payable to the appropriate Administrator (see Schedule III), and the
    appropriate form. DO NOT SEND CASH.

  O BY AUTOMATIC WITHDRAWAL FROM YOUR BANK ACCOUNT.  If you wish to make regular
    monthly purchases, you can authorize an automatic monthly withdrawal from
    your bank account by completing the reverse side of the authorization form.
    This feature enables you to make ongoing investments without writing a
    check. Funds will be deducted from your bank account on, or shortly after,
    the fifth day of each month. If this date falls on a bank holiday or
    weekend, funds will be deducted on, or shortly after, the next business day.
    Please allow up to six weeks for the first automatic monthly withdrawal to
    be initiated. You must notify the General Administrator in writing to change
    or terminate automatic withdrawal.

Because funds will normally be invested on Friday of each week, funds from
checks received after 2:00 p.m. (Eastern Time) on Thursday will normally be
invested on Friday of the following week. INTEREST WILL NOT BE PAID ON AMOUNTS
HELD PENDING INVESTMENT. Shares purchased pursuant to a check may not be sold or
withdrawn from the Plan for a period of 14 days from the purchase date of the
shares. A fee will be assessed for a check that is returned for insufficient
funds (See Schedule II, "Plan Service Fees").
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- -- LIMITATIONS ON PURCHASES









You can sell any number of shares held by an Administrator, Held Shares, in your
Plan account by notifying the General Administrator. The General Administrator
will endeavor to arrange sales weekly on Friday, provided that it has been
advised of such sale no later than 2:00 p.m. (Eastern Time) of the preceding
day. If Friday is not a business day or, if for any reason the General
Administrator cannot facilitate the sale of your shares, the General
Administrator will endeavor to arrange for the sale of the shares on the
preceding day or the next day that its office and the NYSE are open. The sale
price will be the weighted average price of all Plan shares sold on that sale
date for Plan participants. You will receive the proceeds of the sale less (i)
any applicable fee (See Schedule II, "Plan Service Fees") and (ii) any required
tax withholdings.

YOU WILL NOT BE ABLE TO PRECISELY TIME YOUR SALES THROUGH THE PLAN AND WILL BEAR
THE MARKET RISK ASSOCIATED WITH FLUCTUATION IN THE PRICE OF U. S. STEEL COMMON
STOCK. That is, if you send in a request to sell shares, it is possible that the
market price of U. S. Steel common stock could go down or up before your shares
are sold. In addition, you will not earn interest on a sales transaction.

You can choose to sell your shares through a stockbroker of your choice, in
which case you should request a certificate for your shares from the General
Administrator. Allow two weeks for delivery of the certificate. (See "Issuance
of Certificates" on page 27.)

 SAFEKEEPING OF YOUR STOCK CERTIFICATES AND BOOK ENTRY

Any participant in the Plan may use the Plan's "safekeeping" service to deposit
U. S. Steel common stock certificates, whether or not dividends are reinvested.
Safekeeping is beneficial because you no longer bear the risk and cost
associated with the loss, theft, or destruction of stock certificates.
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With safekeeping, you have the option of reinvesting all, a portion or none of
your dividends. You may also take advantage of the sale of shares feature of the
Plan. If you decide you no longer want to use the safekeeping service, a
certificate will be issued upon request. (See "Issuance of Certificates" on page
27.)

To use the safekeeping service, send your certificates to the General
Administrator by registered mail with written instructions to deposit them for
safekeeping. At the time of mailing, the shares should be insured for
approximately 2% of the value of the shares. Do not endorse the certificates or
complete the assignment section. The address of the current General
Administrator is in Schedule III, attached hereto.

Your shares of U. S. Steel common stock that are held by an Administrator will
be maintained in your Plan account for safekeeping in book entry form. You will
receive a quarterly statement detailing the status of your holdings.

Shares held by an Administrator, Held Shares, may take as long as two weeks to
be certificated and mailed to you after our recei�蝐�yi�蝐�yi�蝐�e safe�r �蝐�yi�蝐�re퀀aragtoe s week by e
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discretion, may elect another investment option by providing written notice to
the General Administrator. If you participate in dividend reinvestment and you
request to either (a) transfer all of your shares or (b) make a partial sale and
transfer the balance of your shares between the ex-dividend and the dividend
record date, the processing of your request may be held until after your Plan
account is credited with reinvested dividends. This holding period could be as
long as three weeks.

To transfer shares, you must have your signature guaranteed by a financial
institution participating in the Medallion Guarantee Program (generally a broker
or a bank). The Medallion Guarantee Program ensures that the individual signing
the certificate or stock power is in fact the registered owner.

Held Shares may not be pledged and any such purported pledge shall be void. If
you want to pledge your shares, you must first request that such shares be
certificated and delivered to you (see "Issuance of Certificates", below).

If you need additional assistance, please call the General Administrator.
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 ISSUANCE OF CERTIFICATES

If you wish to withdraw from the Plan at any time, a certificate may be issued
to you for all whole shares held in the Plan for you by the General
Administrator. Any fractional shares in the account will be cancelled and a
check for the proceeds (less applicable fees) will be issued and mailed to you.
Your Plan account will be closed.

You may also have a certificate issued for whole shares without removing those
shares from Plan participation. Dividends, for your certificated shares and any
remaining Held Shares will continue to be reinvested in U. S. Steel common stock
unless the General Administrator is specifically advised to discontinue
reinvestment.

Certificates will be issued in the name(s) under which the Plan account is
registered, unless otherwise instructed. If the certificate is to be issued in a
name other than your Plan account registration name, the signature on the
instructions or stock power authorizing the issuance must be guaranteed by a
financial institution participating in the Medallion Guarantee Program, as
described above. You should receive your certificate approximately two weeks
from our receipt of your request.
 TRACKING YOUR INVESTMENTS

The General Administrator will mail you a quarterly statement showing all
transactions (shares, amounts invested, purchase prices) for your Plan account
including year-to-date and other Plan account information. Supplemental
statements or notices will be sent when you make an initial or optional cash
investment or a deposit, transfer or withdrawal of shares.

PLEASE RETAIN YOUR STATEMENTS TO ESTABLISH THE COST BASIS OF SHARES PURCHASED
UNDER THE PLAN FOR INCOME TAX AND OTHER PURPOSES AND TO AVOID PLAN ACCOUNT
RESEARCH FEES.

You should notify the General Administrator promptly of any change in address
since all notices, statements and reports will be mailed to your address of
record.

 U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX INFORMATION

Cash dividends reinvested under the Plan will be taxable as having been received
by you even though you have not actually received them in cash. Any Discount on
cash purchases and any Discount on dividend reinvestments is treated as a
dividend to the shareholder. You will receive an annual statement from the
General Administrator indicating the amount of reinvested dividends and
Discounts reported to the U.S. Internal Revenue Service as dividend income. The
statement will also reflect any trading fees paid by U. S. Steel on your behalf
for purchases of shares.

You will not realize gain or loss for U.S. Federal income tax purposes upon
deposit of shares into the Plan or the withdrawal of whole shares from the Plan.
You will, however, generally realize gain or loss upon the sale of shares
(including the receipt of cash for fractional shares) held in the Plan.



Plan participants who are non-resident aliens or non-U.S. corporations,
partnerships or other entities generally are subject to a withholding tax on
dividends paid on shares held in the Plan. The General Administrator is required
to withhold from dividends paid the appropriate amount determined in accordance
with U.S. Treasury regulations. Any applicable withholding tax may be determined
by treaty between the U.S. and the country in which such participant resides.
Accordingly, the amount of any dividends, net of the applicable withholding tax,
will be credited to participant Plan accounts for the investment in additional
common stock.
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The above summary is not a comprehensive summary of all of the tax
considerations that may be relevant to a participant in the Plan. Therefore, you
are urged to consult your tax advisors regarding the consequences of
participation in the Plan.
 MISCELLANEOUS

- -- VOTING OF PROXIES

A proxy card will be mailed to you for all shares in your Plan account. Your
shares will be voted as indicated by you. If you do not return the proxy card or
if you return it unsigned, none of your shares will be voted.

- -- RESPONSIBILITY OF THE ADMINISTRATORS AND U. S. STEEL

NEITHER U. S. STEEL NOR ANY ADMINISTRATOR NOR ANY AGENT WILL BE LIABLE FOR ANY
ACT THEY DO IN GOOD FAITH OR FOR ANY GOOD FAITH OMISSION TO ACT. This includes,
without limitation, any claims of liability for:

  O failure to terminate your Plan account upon your death prior to receiving
    written notice of such death; or

  O purchases or sales prices reflected in your Plan account or the dates of
    purchases or sales of your Plan shares; or

  O any fluctuation in the market value after purchase or sale of shares.

NOTWITHSTANDING THE FOREGOING, WE SHALL NOT BE RELIEVED FROM ANY LIABILITY
IMPOSED UNDER ANY FEDERAL, STATE OR OTHER APPLICABLE SECURITY LAW THAT CANNOT BE
WAIVED.

NEITHER U. S. STEEL NOR ANY ADMINISTRATOR CAN ASSURE YOU A PROFIT OR PROTECT YOU
AGAINST A LOSS ON THE SHARES YOU PURCHASE UNDER THE PLAN.

- -- DIVIDENDS

The terms of U. S. Steel's indebtedness limit the ability of U. S. Steel to pay
dividends. Subject to these limitations, the declaration of dividends on U. S.
Steel common stock is at the discretion of U. S. Steel's board of directors and
will be declared and paid after consideration of various factors, including,
without limitation, the earnings and financial condition of U. S. Steel. The
board of directors of U. S. Steel has the right to change the amount of
dividends at any time.

- -- PLAN MODIFICATION OR TERMINATION

U. S. STEEL RESERVES THE RIGHT TO SUSPEND, MODIFY OR TERMINATE THE PLAN AT ANY
TIME. You will receive notice of any such suspension, modification or
termination. U. S. Steel and any other Administrator also reserve the right to
change any and all administrative procedures and costs/fees associated with the
Plan.

- -- CHANGE OF ELIGIBILITY OR TERMINATION

You will remain a participant of the Plan until you withdraw from the Plan or
the Plan is terminated. U. S. Steel reserves the right to deny, suspend or
terminate participation by a stockholder who is using the Plan for purposes
inconsistent with the intended purpose of the Plan. In such event, the General
Administrator will notify you in writing and will issue a certificate to you.

If the number of shares on which dividends are reinvested falls below one share,
your participation in the Plan may be automatically terminated and a check will
be sent to you for any fractional share remaining.
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- -- FOREIGN PARTICIPATION







salaries by U. S. Steel, participate in various employee benefit plans offered
by U. S. Steel and own common stock of U. S. Steel.

o











the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent,
submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such
indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of
1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.
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                                                                    Exhibit 23.1

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration
Statement on Form S-3 of our report dated February 25, 2003, except for Note 8
which is as of November 7, 2003 relating to the financial statements, which
appear in United States Steel Corporation's Current Report on Form 8-K dated
November 13, 2003. We also hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in
this Registration Statement on Form S-3 of our report dated February 25, 2003,
relating to the financial statement schedule, which appears in United States
Steel Corporation's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31,
2002. We also consent to the reference to us under the heading "Experts" in such
Registration Statement.

/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
December 4, 2003



                                                                   EXHIBIT 23.3

                         CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT AUDITORS

We consent to the reference to our firm under the caption "Experts" and to the
use of our report dated February 5, 2003 except for Notes 1 and 10, as to which
the date is March 25, 2003, with respect to the consolidated financial
statements of National Steel Corporation and Subsidiaries (Debtor-in-Possession)
incorporated by reference in Amendment No. 2 of Registration Statement (Form S-3
No. 333-108131) and related Prospectus of United States Steel Corporation for
the registration of its common stock.

/s/ Ernst & Young LLP

Indianapolis, Indiana
December 2, 2003


